BOUNDARY REVIEW BOARD
FOR SNOHOMISH COUNTY

DENIAL OF REQUEST FOR WAIVER OF REVIEW

IN RE:

Monroe - Conner Proposed Annexation

FILE NO. 2025-04

and less than two million dollars in assessed valuation. However, it includes a right-of-way
of the State of Washington. Given the potential for the invocation of the jurisdiction of the
Boundary Review Board for Snohomish County (BRB), I, David Hambelton, Chair of the

BRB, decline to waive review by the BRB of the proposed annexation of 17XXX Tester

Pursuant to RCW 36.93.110,

Where an area proposed for annexation is less than ten acres and less than
two million dollars in assessed valuation, the chair of the review board
may by written statement declare that review by the board is not necessary
for the protection of the interest of the various parties, in which case the
board shall not review such annexation. [emphasis added].

The Monroe - Conner concerns an area proposed for annexation of less than ten acres

Road, Monroe, WA by the City of Monroe, BRB File No. 2025-04.

Dated this 25" day of July, 2025.

David Hambelton

David Hambelton (Jul 25, 2025 11:27:43 PDT)

David Hambelton, Chair
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